

FROM THE OFFICE OF David Crocker

DIRECT LINE DIRECT FAX

E-MAIL

416.941.5415 416.777.7431

dcrocker@davis.ca

FILE NUMBER

75024-00005

January 12, 2010

DELIVERED BY E-MAIL

Ms. Kirsten Walli **Board Secretary** Ontario Energy Board Suite 2700, 2300 Yonge Street P.O. Box 2319 Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: EB-2010-0003 Hydro One Networks Inc. 2009/10 Electricity Transmission Revenue **Requirements - Notice of Motion**

We are writing on behalf of the Association of Major Power Consumers of Ontario ("AMPCO") further to J. Shepherd's correspondence of January 8, 2010.

AMPCO also believes that in this case, the Board should entertain submissions before considering the motion on its merits. The substance of the motion is important and if successful, will have significant impact on AMPCO members. We do not believe that the motion meets the threshold test and would like the opportunity to make submissions on that issue.

Yours truly,

DAVIS LLP

Per:

David Crocker DDC/szp

Davis:6150492.1